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Minutes of the Aldington and Bonnington Parish Council Annual Meeting held 

on Wednesday 10th May 2023 in Aldington Village Hall at 7.30pm. 

Present: Councillors; L Harman (Chairman), R Boulding, L Guy, P Hannabus, H 

Stebbings, G Taylor and S Wagstaff 

In attendance: Peter Setterfield PSLCC, Parish Clerk. 

Also present: 1 resident. 

1212. Apologies for absence: 

Cllr R Spicer. 

1213. Election of Chairman of Aldington and Bonnington Parish Council for the 

municipal year 2023/2024: 

There being only one nomination 

1214. Resolved to elect Cllr L Harman as Chairman of Aldington and Bonnington 

Parish Council for the municipal year 2023/2024. 

 

1215. Co-option to fill vacancies arising following the election: 

Following the election there were two vacancies on the Aldington ward, one being S 

Wagstaff who missed the deadline for submitting nomination papers. 

Resolved: to co-opt S Wagstaff as a councillor for Aldington Ward, the 

remaining vacancy to be advertised 

1216. Election of Vice-Chairman of Aldington and Bonnington Parish Council for the 

municipal year 2023/2024: 

There being only one nomination 

Resolved: to elect Cllr S Wagstaff as Vice-Chairman of Aldington and 

Bonnington Parish Council for the year 2023/2024. 

1217. Declarations of interest: 

There were no declarations of interest. 

1218. Public Participation: 

A request was made for a white line to be placed on the road adjacent to the 

dropped kerb on Roman Road by the Reynolds Gate as parked cars blocked 

disabled access. This will be passed on to Kent Highways. 

The Chairman commented that whilst carrying out her election campaign a number 

of comments were made to her about the goals being locked and inaccessible.  

1219. Neighbourhood Watch: 

Report attached. 

1220. Minutes: 

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 17th April 2023 were submitted, 

approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
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1221. Appointment of Members to the Planning Committee: 

Resolved: To appoint Councillors L Guy, P Hannabus, H Stebbings and S 

Wagstaff to the planning committee. 

1222. Appointment of Members to outside bodies: 

Resolved: to appoint Councillors L Harman and P Hannabus to attend the 

meetings of the Ashford Committee of the Kent Association of Local Councils.   

1223. Review of Standing Orders: 

The Standing Orders previously circulated to members conform to the current model 

Standing Orders supplied by the National Association of Local Councils. 

1224. Review of Financial Regulations: 

The Financial Regulations previously circulated to members conform to the current 

model Financial Regulations supplied by the National Association of Local Councils. 

1225. General Power of Competence: 

Report ABPC/2023/001 brings to the Parish Council details of the General Power of 

Competence and the requirements for it to be adopted. 

The Parish Council resolves from 10th May 2023, until the next relevant Annual 

Meeting of the Council, that having met the conditions of eligibility as defined 

in the Localism Act 2011 and SI 965 The Parish Councils (General Power of 

Competence) (Prescribed Conditions) Order 2012, to adopt the General Power 

of Competence. 

1226. Meeting dates: 

The Parish Council traditionally meets on the second Monday of the month. The 

following dates are proposed for the 2023/2024 municipal year. 

12th June 2023 

10th July 2023 

11th September 2023 

9th October 2023 

13th November 2023 

11th December 2023 

8th January 2024 

12th February 2024 

11th March 2024 

8th April 2024 

 

Resolved: to adopt the proposed dates. 

1227. Banking arrangements: 

Report ABPC/2023/002 brings to the Parish Council an update on the current 

arrangements and a proposal for the future. 

Resolved: 
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1. To receive and note Report ABPC/23/002 

2. To authorise the Parish Clerk to make the necessary arrangements to 

open a bank account with Unity Bank with two councillors to authorise 

all transactions. 

3. To nominate councillors R Boulding, L Harman, P Hannabus and S 

Wagstaff as signatories on the Unity Bank account. 

 

1228. Finance: 

Schedule of payments: 

Chq No Payee Purpose Amount 

1815 Harmer & Sons Grounds maintenance £990.00 

1816 & 
1817 

Staff costs  £2,460.55 

1818 R J Gibbs & Son War Memorial £240.00 

1819 East Kent Recycling War Memorial £504.00 

1820 Aldington Village Hall Room Hire £112.50 

 

Resolved: 

1. To receive and authorise the payment of the items of expenditure in the 

schedule. 

2. To authorise the transfer of £4,000.00 from deposit account to current 

account. 

 

1229. Quarry Field, Quarry Wood and Pond: 

A request has been received for the installation of a memorial bench in the vicinity of 

the pond. 

Resolved: to agree to the request subject to the bench being of the same 

design as existing benches. 

1230. Neighbourhood Plan: 

The final work is being undertaken on the plan with the intention that the Regulation 

14 Consultation will be launched at the Annual Parish Meeting on 22nd May 2023. 

1231. Aldington Meadows Recreation Area: 

The Parish Clerk has been advised that the installation of the Zip wire is due to 

commence on the 12th June. 

1232. Events Committee: 

Confirmation has been received from the organisers of the dog show of their 

availability for the 15th July. 

1233. Review of the Parish Council Business Plan: 
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Members are asked to consider what projects they would like to consider taking 

forward over the next three years in order to ascertain what finance is needed and to 

consider options available to raise sufficient funds. 

It was agreed that the previous plan would be circulated to members as there were 

some outstanding proposals which could be carried forward. This will be discussed 

at the next Parish Council meeting. 

1234. Other Items for information: 

It was brought to the attention of the Parish Council that roof of the garage leased 

from Ashford Borough Council is leaking. The Parish Clerk will contact the Housing 

Department regarding this.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm.  
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REPORT TO ALDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MAY 2023 by P. New, Police Volunteer & NHW. 
 
I am sorry I am not with you this evening. 
I had previously sent my apologies to the clerk. 
I am sure that following the election period and setting your plans going forward your time 
will be precious at the meeting. 
 
NHW Recruitment remains steady, and we should be set fair going into the second part of 
2023 with the community crystal clear on my NHW work and our joint working together.  
I get tremendous satisfaction signing up those isolated properties that fill into the bigger 
overall picture of Aldington NHW. 
The new Kent Policing model should be with us in JUNE, I await to hear how they intend to 
police our growing District, and the expected growth in coming years. 
 
 
All the normal risks I mention for the area remain the same and my job in coming days is to 
risk assess and anticipate where we may become vulnerable as the seasons change from this 
poor spring weather into the beginnings of summer and the types of crime trends that will 
emerge. 
Criminals will be carrying out their planning and our work together must match that. 
 
COVID workings and the FUEL / ENERGY PRICES plus the costs of living concerns have 
brought communities even closer together we need to build on that and sustain it. 
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Sadly the vehicle theft problem has started to occur again and the following crime 
prevention is being issued as we speak. 
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I have also tried to alert the community to the awful attacks on sheep and lambs which has 
hit Kent recently. 
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I close my report by just drawing your attention to a recent crime report not featuring 
Aldington but close by in RUCKINGE. The trends are worth a glance to keep us all on our toes 
and vigilant. 
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May I add another very personal comment to the council. I find myself writing exactly the 
same as I wrote following your council colleague Martin’s funeral. The community gave Paul 
O’Grady the send off his life and dedication to so many worthy causes richly deserved, thank 
you all. As an adopted son of Aldington you did him proud. 
 
Thank you for your continued support with NHW. Onwards and forwards together as we 
push into the second part of a very fast moving year. 
regards 
 
Peter 
 
Peter New 
 
Kent Police Volunteer & Community Neighbourhood Watch 
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Thank you all for your support and I will see you on the 23rd for the meeting  
 
 


